
MINUTES

AUBURN UNIVERSITY RETIREE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

JUNE 16, 2011

MONARCH ESTATES EAGLE’S NEST

1. CALL TO ORDER-

     President Hackel called the meeting to order at 1:40 P.M. and welcomed the Board to  the first meeting for 2011-2012. Attending were: Alverson, Call, Cavendar, Hackel, Hitchcock, Mullins, Rogers, and Seay. 

2. PRESIDENT’S REMARKS-

    A packet was distributed that consisted of the 2011-2012 AURA Board Membership, a list of committees, and 2011-2012 AURA Goals. Appreciation was expressed to those who had responded to committee assignments. As the task of filling committees continues, the Board was requested to think of  other AURA members  who could  serve on the committees  and to let the President know. The Board was urged to let members know AURA is  committed to the stated goals and especially that of  influencing PEEHIP.  
3. MINUTES APPROVAL-
     The April 21, 2011 Minutes and May 13, 2011 Annual Meeting Minutes were approved.
4. TREASURER REPORT-

    Treasurer Call presented the attached report which was approved by the Board.

5. COMMITTEE DISCUSSION-

     A. Finance- Call expressed concern that continuation of AURA Scholarships at the level of two $1000 scholarships to A U students and two $500 scholarships to AUM students will probably require using some funds from our current CD that matures soon. The Board decided to leave scholarship funding for the 2011-12 academic year as is but to address future funding based on AURA’s financial standing.

     B.  Fall BBQ- Call and Hackel will visit Jay Jacobs soon to see if the AU Athletic  Department  will continue to help  finance the AURA Fall BBQ and provide a meeting place. Also, Hackel will contact President Gogue to get a date in October he can attend the BBQ and address the the AURA attendees. 
    C. Committee Assignments- President Hackel will soon call each Board member to confirm their williness to serve on committees and to get names of other AURA members who might serve. Also, Betty Burkhalter will be contacted to see if she will serve as Vice President again. Rogers will send a current list of AURA members to each Board member.

6. GOALS AND STRATEGIES-

    A.  An AURA website was proposed by Hackel who will investigate how best to set this up.

    B. An AURA Board meeting at AUM in October to be held in conjunction with the AUM  annual retirees luncheon was proposed. The Board will be notified on this.

    C. Future Board meeting dates for 2011-12 were set for August 18, October 20, December 15, February 16, and April 19. AURA’s 2012 annual meeting will be set for a date in May. Hackel will confirm meeting places.

     D. 2012 Bailey Award- Hacke+l requested  the Board to think of possible nominees for the Bailey Award.

7. OLD BUSINESS-
      Stan Wilson has agreed to remain as AURA Newsletter Editor. This was welcome news.

8. ADJOURN

       The meeting adjourned at 2:45 P.M. with the next meeting set for August 18, 2011 at 1:30 P.M.

Submitted By:

William “Bill” Alverson, Jr

Secretary

